
 

January 2023 

Newsletter of the Phantom Flyers R/C Club             http://phantomflyersrc.com 

CLUB OFFICERS                                                   Contact Number 

President – Ed White                                            (636) 219-2255 

Vice President – Don Grzina                                 (636) 233-0193 

Secretary – Mitch Galatioto                                  (636) 734-6322 

Treasure – Jose' Espinosa                                     (636) 947-6067 

Safety Officer – Dave Evans                                  (636) 448-4800 

Field Manager – Don Grzina                                  (636) 233-0193 

Chief Flight Instructor – TBD                                

Activities Chairperson – Ed White                  

Send Membership Renewals to:             

Ed White 

10 Wolf Ridge Ct 

St Charles, MO 63303 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

Board of Directors:                    Work                           Home 

Ed White                                          Retired                         (636) 219-2255 

Dan Sundman                             (314) 749-4029                  (314) 749-4029 

Mitch Galatioto                                Retired                         (636) 734-6322                   

Dave Evans                                      Retired                         (636) 448-4800 

 

http://phantomflyersrc.com/


Minutes of the Phantom Flyers RC Club meeting December 2022 

No December meeting due to club Christmas dinner. 
 
 

 
https://www.faa.gov/uas/recreational_fliers/knowledge_test_updates/ 

https://dronetrust.com/faa-trust/ 

 

Locating Your FAA Registration and Placing It On Your Aircraft 

(submitted by Mitch Galatioto) 

 

 
 
 
 

Just a reminder our UAV's (planes and drones) need to be marked with your FAA Registration 
number. Here is a good YouTube video put out by the AMA discussion this. 
 
www.youtube.com/watch?v=AZYZQmO_7_I&t=63s 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.faa.gov/uas/recreational_fliers/knowledge_test_updates/
https://dronetrust.com/faa-trust/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AZYZQmO_7_I&t=63s


 

 

      
(submitted by Ed White) 



GSLMA Report 

supplied by Harold Weaver 

Greetings! 

Attached is the GSLMA Treasurer's Report for December 31, 2022. 

Reminder: Bank Statements are mailed directly to a third party; in this case Lance Thompson. 

Ongoing procedural note:  There are a mixture of PayPal deposits - some deposits GSLMA receives full value; others a 

PayPal fee is deducted. 

 To avoid paying a PayPal bank deposit fee, I select the 1-3 days delay option for funds transferred to the bank. 

(Update January 2, 2022: Close to month end I will be using the deposit now function to reduce monthly cutoff issues 

between permits issued and payments received. This service is about 50 cents per transaction.) 

 Renewals for 2023 started October 1. Please encourage all your members to renew before December 15th. As in 

previous years, I will donate a dollar for every permit (new or renewal) received before December 15th. For 2022 I 

donated only $116. For 2023 I would really like to be above 150 permits. 

1/4/2023 Update - I extended my offer to the end of December only 112 permits received, compared to 116 for last 

year. Please encourage your club members to renew as soon as possible. 

 

Thanks, 

David Whitney 

GSLMA Treasurer 

 

Fred Cronenwett 

 

                



Events 

The 2023 Frozen Fingers Fun Fly was well attended, probably due to the unseasonably warm weather. Everyone 

appeared to have a great time, which is what the hobby is all about. 

 

 

 

 
 

   



 

 



 

 

 



  

 

 

 



 

Don’t forget to renew your membership!! 

https://www.phantomflyersrc.com/wp-

content/uploads/2021/03/phantomflyers_membershipform-fillable.pdf 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

       

 
 

 
http://phantomflyersrc.com/   
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/ 
 
Check there for the back issues of the Carrier Wave Newsletter, mowing schedule, event calendar and club 
roster/contact information (handy for mowing). 
 

 

Articles, pictures and tech notes for publishing in the Carrier Wave are always appreciated. Let us know what 

you are building, repairing or flying!  

 

Send them to: 

kevcox@charter.net 

https://www.phantomflyersrc.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/phantomflyers_membershipform-fillable.pdf
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